SNEA/CHQ/CMD/2018-21/07                 Dated 23rd January, 2019.

To
Shri Anupam Shrivastava,

Chairman and Managing Director, 
BSNL, New Delhi.
Sub: Austerity measures ---Expenditure reduction by avoiding stay in star hotels and utilizing the BSNL IQs, avoiding frequent official meetings in short notices:
Respected Sir,
It is a known fact that BSNL is passing through severe financial crunch and even not able to pay the Electricity bill, rent, labour charges, vehicle running expenses etc for the last 6 months. However some expenditures, that can be avoided at this point of time to tide over the situation is still continuing without any check. Unfortunately, senior officers who are supposed to set examples for the remaining staff themselves are responsible for such spending. Some specific issues are bringing to your kind notice.

1.
Stay in Hotels should be discouraged as much possible wherever BSNL IQs are available. In almost all the Circle HQs, large number of IQs are available and the officers on official tour can very well stay there. In the last few HOCC meetings at New Delhi, CGMs were stayed in the IQs to curtail the expenditure. However, recently it is noticed that some officers are staying in star hotels irrespective of the fact that IQs are available at that place, travelling in flights for short distances etc. In order to curb this tendency, it is suggested that an instruction to stay in the IQs also may be made part of the meeting notices as and when meeting notices are issued.

2.
Avoid frequent meetings, that also on very short notices. Video conference facility can be utilized and meetings can be restricted as much possible. In unavoidable circumstances, the meeting notices are to be issued well in advance so that the participants can attend it by advance booking. It is observed that most of the meetings at BSNLCO are conducted in very short notices of two or three days, resulting huge expenditure. This also gives an impression that the officers working in BSNLCO is not aware of the severe financial crises faced by their counterparts working in the field units or they are least bothered.

With kind regards, 

(Sebastin. K)

Copy to: 
1. Smt. Sujata T Ray, DIR(Fin & HR), BSNL Board for information and n/a please. 

2. Shri. N. K. Mehta, DIR(EB), BSNL Board for information and n/a please. 

3. Shri. Vivek Banzal, DIR(CFA), BSNL Board for information and n/a please. 










